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 Volusia County – SW 
 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill, North Cell, Class I – Operation Permit 

Permit Application No. SO64-0078767-023 
Response to your May 12, 2008 Letter 

 
Dear Mr. Marion: 
 
You submitted a letter, “Comments to Draft Permit No. SO64-0078767-023 Tomoka Farms Road Landfill, 
North Cell, Phase I, Class I,” dated May 12, 2008.  It was received on May 16, 2008.  The letter requested 
several changes to the draft permit. 
 

1. The Department accepts the change you proposed for Specific Condition 26. 
 

2. Regarding Specific Condition 36 about the Household Hazardous Waste Collection Center, the 
condition will be changed to be similar to the condition in the Seminole County permit.  It was not 
our intention to imply or assert that the collection center is a RCRA regulated hazardous waste 
transfer facility.  The new condition will read: 

A Household Hazardous Waste (HHW) Collection Facility is located at the facility.  The 
household hazardous waste materials shall be removed by an independent contractor for 
proper disposal twice a year or when the storage facility fills >75% of its capacity. 
 

3. Appendix B will be changed to be consistent with the Specific Conditions that are referenced.  
Thanks for pointing out the mistakes.  

 
These changes are considered administrative and not substantive.  Therefore, it is not necessary to 
publish a second notice of Intent to Issue. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at tom.lubozynski@floridadep.net.. 
 
    Sincerely, 
     
    ________________________ 
    F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
    Waste Program Administrator 
 
    Date:  May 29, 2008 
 
 
cc:   
Mr. Patrick McCormack– Volusia County PMcCormack.VCGPWPO.VCGDeland@co.volusia.fl.us 
Ms. Jennifer Stirk – Volusia County Solid Waste Division jstirk@co.volusia.fl.us 
Mr. Sam Levin, S2Li, slevin@S2Li.com 


